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20th April 2018

Dear Parent/Carer,

The school inspectors have recently visited us and I would like to take this opportunity to tell you what they said.  You may remember that four years ago the school was judged in the lowest category for performance with inspectors saying that we were Inadequate.  Much has changed since then, including almost all the teachers and leaders so we were confident of a better judgment.

The inspectors found that the school had improved in many areas and in those areas that needed further improvement they were confident that we would make this happen.   They were very happy with the leadership of the school, saying that we had “created an aspirational culture” where “pupils are well prepared for life in modern Britain”.  They felt that the leaders knew what they were doing to improve the school and “have the capacity to achieve this aim”.

[bookmark: _GoBack]They also felt that pupils were being well cared for and that the school was a good place for them.  They said we are a “tolerant community” and they saw no bad behaviour in class during their visit.  Above all they told us that relationships between pupils and teachers were very strong because we have “an unshakeable belief in the potential of our pupils” and they are “well-supported, and have trust in the school to help them succeed”.

The inspectors said that our results were not yet good enough.  This is something that we knew already and are addressing.  They recognised that we have improved and they expressed a belief that we would deliver better results in the future.    They said that they had seen a lot of “very effective teaching” in many classes but they also said that there are some areas where this needs to be improved.  Again, we are working on this and we believe that we are improving rapidly.

The inspectors judged us Good for leadership and for our care of pupils but said we needed to achieve better results and make some improvement to Teaching and Learning.  This meant that overall they said we needed to get better.  That is exactly what we are doing and they recognised this and said that they thought we would succeed.

You can read the full report on our website.

Yours sincerely,



Richard Carr
Headteacher
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